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June 24, 2025 

 
Honourable David Eby 
PO BOX 9041 STN PROV GOVT  
VICTORIA, BC V8W 9E1 
SENT VIA EMAIL: premier@gov.bc.ca 

 

Dear Premier Eby, 

RE:  Urgent Action Needed – Kamloops Cancer Care Centre Design 

We are writing to you directly because repeated letters from Mayors, Chiefs, and Councils from Williams 
Lake south to Merritt—as well as from myself and fellow MLAs—have been ignored by your Ministers. 
The people of this region deserve answers and action. 

As it stands, the Kamloops Cancer Care Centre—completely omitted from today’s attached press 
release—is the only new centre in British Columbia being designed with two physically separate, 
disconnected sites and without a PET-CT scanner. Every other new centre includes this essential 
diagnostic tool within a single, fully integrated building. This disparity is a clear inequity—and it is 
completely unacceptable. 

We are demanding that you step in immediately and ensure the Kamloops Cancer Centre is redesigned 
and built to match the same comprehensive standards as the rest of the province. The project is still in 
the architectural design phase—it is not too late to get this right. 

It is deeply disappointing to see your government promote the narrative that BC is building four new 
cancer centres each with PET-CT scanners, when in fact two of those scanners will be located at the 
same facility in Surrey. Kamloops residents are being misled and left behind. 

Will your government take action to fix this, or continue to ignore the unified voices of an entire region? 

We expect you to ensure this project meets the standard British Columbians deserve—no less.  

 

Peter Milobar, MLA 
Kamloops Centre 

Ward Stamer, MLA 
Kamloops − North Thompson 

Tony Luck, MLA 
Fraser – Nicola 

Lorne Doerkson, MLA 
Cariboo – Chilcotin 

Rosalyn Bird, MLA 
Prince George – Valemount 
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Sincerely,  
 

  
 
Peter Milobar   Ward Stamer      Tony Luck   
MLA Kamloops Centre  MLA Kamloops – North Thompson   MLA Fraser – Nicola   
 
 
 

 
 
Lorne Doerkson   Rosalyn Bird    
MLA Cariboo-Chilcotin  MLA Prince George-Valemount        
 
 
 
Cc.  Josie Osborne, Minister of Health 

Bowinn Ma, Minister of Infrastructure 
Chief and Council, Coldwater Indian Band (C’eletkwmx) 
Chief and Council, Simpcw First Nation (North Thompson River) 
Chief and Council, Tk’emlúps te Secwépemc (Kamloops Indian Band) 
Chief and Council, Whispering Pines/Clinton First Nation (Pelltiq't) 
Chair and Board, Columbia-Shuswap Regional District 
Chair and Board, Squamish-Lillooet Regional District  
Chair and Board, Thompson Regional Hospital District  
Chair and Board, Thompson-Nicola Regional District 

 Mayor and Council, District of 100 Mile House  
Mayor and Council, Village of Ashcroft  

  Mayor and Council, District of Barriere 
  Mayor and Council, Village of Cache Creek 
  Mayor and Council, District of Clearwater  
  Mayor and Council, Village of Clinton 
  Mayor and Council, City of Kamloops 
  Mayor and Council, District of Lillooet 
  Mayor and Council, District of Logan Lake  
  Mayor and Council, City of Merritt  
  Mayor and Council, Sun Peaks Mountain Resort Municipality  
 Mayor and Council, City of Williams Lake 
   

 



 

  
   
VANCOUVER – BC Cancer, in partnership with the University of British Columbia (UBC), has 
rolled out the most advanced PET/CT scanner in the country – a next generation machine that 
provides fast imaging and is the first capable of whole body imaging from head to pelvis in a 
single frame. This will provide patients with improved diagnostics and further the development of 
novel imaging agents and targeted cancer treatments. 
  
“This new PET/CT scanner will be transformative,” said Josie Osborne, Minister of Health. 
“People with cancer today will benefit from high-quality images and a more accurate diagnosis. 
In the future, people who receive a cancer diagnosis could have access to innovative, precision 
treatments developed through research enabled by this technology.” 
  
The new Quadra PET/CT scanner – the first in Canada – began scanning patients in 
May  2025. Located at BC Cancer – Vancouver, the new scanner offers the largest field of view 
among any PET/CT scanners in Canada and can scan faster with higher image quality and less 
radiation exposure than previous scanners.  
  
“As an oncologist, having access to cutting-edge imaging technology provides the detailed and 
accurate information I need to create efficient and effective treatment plans,” said Dr. Paris-Ann 
Ingledew, interim chief medical officer and executive vice-president, BC Cancer. “For our 
patients, this means precision care with fewer side effects and the best chance at a long, 
healthy life beyond cancer.” 
  
In addition to elevating cancer imaging, the new scanner will offer researchers at BC Cancer 
and UBC critical capabilities for the development of new radiopharmaceutical drugs to treat 
cancer. A growing area of research and innovation is to use radioisotopes to directly target 
cancer cells in the body. This is enabling a new generation of diagnostics that can detect cancer 
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earlier with lower radiation, and highly precise radiation treatments that have minimal impact on 
nearby healthy tissues and potentially fewer side effects for patients. 
  
“This new scanner enables research that was previously impossible,” said Dr. François Bénard, 
Senior Executive Director, Research, BC Cancer and Associate Dean, Research, BC Cancer 
Research Institute, UBC Faculty of Medicine. “With this technology we can assess new 
radiopharmaceuticals at extremely low doses, conduct research on early cancer detection with 
minimal radiation exposure, and provide critical information to foster and evaluate new 
treatments.” 
  
The purchase of this scanner was made possible as part of a larger research infrastructure 
grant from the Canada Foundation for Innovation (CFI) and the B.C. Knowledge Development 
Fund (BCKDF) awarded to UBC, with Dr. Bénard and Dr. Arman Rahmim as co-principal 
investigators. The total funding for this initiative includes $6.2 million from CFI and $6.2 million 
from BCKDF, with an additional $6.1 million from the BC Cancer Foundation. 
  
"This is a powerful example of what can be achieved through collaboration between leading 
academic institutions, researchers and clinical partners,” said Dr. Dermot Kelleher, Dean, UBC 
Faculty of Medicine and Vice-President, Health, UBC. “The research enabled by this next-
generation PET/CT scanner will drive future innovations in cancer care that allow us to detect 
cancer sooner, improve outcomes and enhance quality of life for patients in B.C.” 
  
BC Cancer has the most heavily utilized PET/CT scanners in Canada. This scanner replaces an 
older unit that has reached the end of its life after 13 years of medical use. Though time is still 
needed to set up the equipment and comfortably situate the patient, this new technology allows 
images that previously took up to 30 minutes to be acquired in five minutes or less.  
  
The faster scanning time and high sensitivity of this new PET/CT scanner will enable BC Cancer 
– Vancouver to expand its research capacity, and eventually increase its scanning capacity. 
Recruitments are now underway to hire the specialized staff to expand capacity in Vancouver.  
  
The newly-renovated Molecular Imaging and Therapy Department at BC Cancer – Vancouver 
features a myriad of images of Indigenous art that greet patients as they undergo treatment. 
Created by Squamish Nation artists Kolten Khasalus Grant and Lyle Williams, the art illustrates 
the provincial government’s commitment to deliver culturally safe care and, together with a new 
immersive digital wall serves a therapeutic purpose as it will help to calm patients in a moment 
of tense anticipation.  
  
B.C.’s 10-Year Cancer Action Plan outlines steps to better prevent, detect and treat cancers and 
deliver improved care, while preparing for growing needs, including building more cancer 
centres in B.C., adding new diagnostic equipment, hiring new physicians and clinical support 
staff and expanding cancer screening programs. 
  
Quick Facts: 

• In 2024/25, BC Cancer provided 20,314 PET/CT scans to people with cancer in our 
province. 

• PET/CT combines positron emission tomography (PET) and computed tomography (CT) 
scans to evaluate a body’s organs and tissues at a molecular level. PET/CT identifies 
abnormalities in cells and can show whether a tumour has grown, shrunk or returned. 

• PET/CT imaging enables physicians to accurately diagnose and stage cancers, 
determine appropriate treatment options and measure treatment efficacy. 



• This next generation Quadra PET/CT scanner enables imaging of patients with lower 
radiation exposure, improved access to the best technology available, shorter wait times 
due to faster scans, more detailed and dynamic imaging of their cancer, and improved 
comfort during the scanning process. 

• The new scanner will also enable new research and drug development to diagnose and 
treat cancers. From early detection of cancer for patients with genes linked to hereditary 
cancer to optimized treatment planning and personalized therapies, the scanner will 
support a wide spectrum of research projects. 

• There are four publicly funded PET/CT scanners in B.C.:  
o Two are located at BC Cancer – Vancouver 
o One is located at BC Cancer – Victoria 
o One is located at BC Cancer – Kelowna 

• BC Cancer’s four new cancer centres will add publicly funded PET/CTs to the provincial 
health care system:  

o Two PET/CT scanners in the new Surrey Hospital and BC Cancer Centre 
o One PET/CT scanner as part of the new BC Cancer centre at Nanaimo Regional 

General Hospital 
o One PET/CT scanner as part of Burnaby Hospital phase 2 redevelopment and 

BC Cancer – Burnaby McCarthy Centre 
• The rollout of the most advanced photon-counting CT scanner in Canada, announced on 

May 5, 2025, is part of B.C.’s 10-Year Cancer Care Action Plan, which is centered 
around improved ways to prevent, detect and treat cancers. 

BC Cancer, a program of the Provincial Health Services Authority, is committed to reducing the 
incidence of cancer, reducing the mortality from cancer and improving the quality of life of those 
living with cancer. It provides a comprehensive cancer control program for the people of British 
Columbia by working with community partners to deliver a range of oncology services, including 
prevention, early detection, diagnosis and treatment, research, education, supportive care, 
rehabilitation and palliative care. For more information, visit www.bccancer.bc.ca or follow us on 
Twitter @BCCancer. 
  
The Provincial Health Services Authority (PHSA) provides specialized health care services 
and programs to communities across British Columbia, the territories of many distinct First 
Nations. We are grateful to all the First Nations who have cared for and nurtured this land for all 
time, including the xʷməθkwəy̓əm (Musqueam), Sḵwx̱wú7mesh Úxwumixw (Squamish), and 
səlil̓w̓ətaɬ (Tsleil-Waututh) First Nations on whose unceded and ancestral territory our head 
office is located. We work in partnership with other B.C. health authorities and the provincial 
government to deliver province-wide solutions that improve the health of British Columbians. For 
more information, visit www.phsa.ca or follow us @PHSAofBC.  
  
Ranked among the world’s top medical schools with the fifth-largest MD enrollment in North 
America, the University of British Columbia Faculty of Medicine is a global leader in both 
the science and the practice of medicine. Guided by our vision—to transform health for 
everyone—our faculty, learners, staff and alumni are accelerating discovery and creating 
pathways to better health for Canada and beyond. Through collaboration with our partners, we 
strive to meet the demands of today and tomorrow, bringing real and lasting hope to people 
everywhere. For more information, visit med.ubc.ca or find us on LinkedIn, Instagram and 
Facebook.  
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Media Contact: 
  

  
Sayurie Naidoo 
communications officer, BC Cancer 
sayurie.naidoo@phsa.ca 
416-949-7208 
PHSA Media line: 778.867.7472 
  
Brett Goldhawk 
UBC Faculty of Medicine 
Brett.goldhawk@ubc.ca 
778-952-7858 
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Bands  

Coldwater Indian Band, Chief and Council 

Simpcw First Nation, Chief and Council and the Simpcw Health Director 

Tk ̓emlúps te Secwépemc, Chief and Council 

Whispering Pines/Clinton Indian Band, Chief and Council  

Municipalities 

100 Mile House, Mayor and Council 

Ashcroft, Mayor and Council 

Barriere, Mayor and Council 

Cache Creek, Mayor and Council 

Clearwater, Mayor and Council 

Clinton, Mayor and Council 

Kamloops, Mayor and Council 

Lillooet, Mayor and Council 

Merritt, Mayor and Council  

Sun Peaks, Mayor and Council 

Williams Lake, Mayor and Council 

Regional Districts 

Columbia Shuswap Regional District, Board of Directors 

Thompson-Nicola Regional District 

Squamish-Lillooet Regional District 







 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Simpcw 
7555 Dunn Lake Road 
PO Box 220 
Barriere, BC V0E 1E0 
Phone 250-672-9995 
 

 

 www.simpcw.com 
administration@simpcw.com 
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7555 Dunn Lake Road 

Barriere, BC V0E1E0 

www.simpcw.com  

May 09, 2025 

 

Honourable Josie Osborne 

Minister of Health 

PO Box 9050 Stn Prov Govt 

Victoria BC, V8W 9E2 

SENT VIA EMAIL: HLTH.Minister@gov.bc.ca  

 

Dear Minister Osborne, 

RE:  Urgent Request for the Redesign of Kamloops Cancer Care Centre 

On behalf of the Chief and Council of Simpcw First Nation, we are writing to express our strong 
support for the redesign of the Kamloops BC Cancer Care Centre to ensure it meets the same 
comprehensive standards as other cancer treatment facilities across British Columbia. 

Our Council has been made aware of significant concerns raised by medical professionals 
regarding the current design proposal for the Kamloops Cancer Care Centre. These healthcare 
experts have clearly articulated that the current design will not deliver the comprehensive 
Regional Cancer Centre that our region desperately needs. As elected representatives 
responsible for the wellbeing of our citizens, we find these concerns deeply troubling. 

The Interior Health region serves a large geographic area with diverse communities that deserve 
equitable access to cancer care. Residents of Kamloops and surrounding communities should 
not have to travel to Kelowna or Vancouver to receive the same level of cancer treatment available 
elsewhere in the province. A properly designed comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre in 
Kamloops would: 

 

• Ensure equitable access to life-saving cancer treatments for all residents in our region 
• Reduce travel burden on patients and families already facing significant health 

challenges 

http://www.simpcw.com/
mailto:HLTH.Minister@gov.bc.ca
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• Enable local recruitment and retention of specialized healthcare professionals 
• Support integrated care that addresses both physical and emotional needs of cancer 

patients 
• Prepare our region for projected increases in cancer incidence due to our aging 

population 
 

We respectfully request that you direct your Ministry to engage meaningfully with local medical 
professionals and stakeholders to address their concerns and revise the current design to ensure 
the Kamloops Cancer Care Centre is designed on one site, as is the standard of other BC Cancer 
sites including builds currently under construction across BC. 

 

Our citizens deserve nothing less than the same quality of cancer care provided to British 
Columbians in other regions of the province. We are confident that with proper consultation and 
a commitment to equitable healthcare delivery, an appropriate design can be achieved that will 
serve the needs of cancer patients throughout the Interior for decades to come. 

 

We would welcome the opportunity to discuss this further and to work collaboratively toward a 
solution that ensures our region receives a cancer centre that truly meets the needs of our 
communities. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Kúkwpi7 George Lampreau 

On behalf of Simpcw Council: 

TK’wenem7i’ple7 Christine (Tina) Donald 
TK’wenem7i’ple7 Ron Lampreau Jr 
TK’wenem7i’ple7 Simone Lampreau 
TK’wenem7i’ple7 Alison Green 
TK’wenem7i’ple7 Larry Lampreau 
TK’wenem7i’ple7 Tracey Strain 

 

Cc:   Peter Milobar, MLA Kamloops Centre 

Ward Stamer, MLA Kamloops  North Thompson 

Tony Luck, MLA Fraser – Nicola 

Lorne Doerkson, MLA Cariboo – Chilcotin 

Rosalyn Bird, MLA Prince George – Valemount 
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(Kamloops Indian Band) 

 

OFFICE OF THE CHIEF 

 
May 13, 2025 

 

Honourable Josie Osborne 

Minister of Health 

PO Box 9050 Stn Prov Govt 

Victoria BC, V8W 9E2 

 

SENT VIA EMAIL: HLTH.Minister@gov.bc.ca  

 

RE:  Urgent Request for the Redesign of Kamloops Cancer Care Centre 

 

Dear Minister Osborne, 

 

On behalf of the Chief and Council of Tk̓emlúps te Secwépemc, we are writing to express our strong 

support for the redesign of the Kamloops BC Cancer Care Centre to ensure it meets the same 

comprehensive standards as other cancer treatment facilities across British Columbia. 

 

Our Council has been made aware of significant concerns raised by medical professionals regarding the 

current design proposal for the Kamloops Cancer Care Centre. These healthcare experts have clearly 

articulated that the current design will not deliver the comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre that our 

region desperately needs. As elected representatives responsible for the wellbeing of our citizens, we find 

these concerns deeply troubling. 

 

The Interior Health region serves a large geographic area with diverse communities that deserve equitable 

access to cancer care. Residents of Kamloops and surrounding communities should not have to travel to 

Kelowna or Vancouver to receive the same level of cancer treatment available elsewhere in the province. 

A properly designed comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre in Kamloops would: 

 

• Ensure equitable access to life-saving cancer treatments for all residents in our region 

• Reduce travel burden on patients and families already facing significant health challenges 

• Enable local recruitment and retention of specialized healthcare professionals 

• Support integrated care that addresses both physical and emotional needs of cancer patients 

• Prepare our region for projected increases in cancer incidence due to our aging population 

 

We respectfully request that you direct your Ministry to engage meaningfully with local medical 

professionals and stakeholders to address their concerns and revise the current design to ensure the 

Kamloops Cancer Care Centre is designed on one site, as is the standard of other BC Cancer sites 

including builds currently under construction across BC. 

 

Our citizens deserve nothing less than the same quality of cancer care provided to British Columbians in 

other regions of the province. We are confident that with proper consultation and a commitment to 



 

 

200-330 Chief Alex Thomas Way, Kamloops BC V2H 1H1 

Phone: 250-828-9700 Fax: 250-372-8833 

www.tkemlups.ca 

 

 

equitable healthcare delivery, an appropriate design can be achieved that will serve the needs of cancer 

patients throughout the Interior for decades to come. 

 

We would welcome the opportunity to discuss this further and to work collaboratively toward a solution 

that ensures our region receives a cancer centre that truly meets the needs of our communities. 

 

Yours truly, 

Tk̓emlúps te Secwépemc 

 

 

 

Kúkpi7 Rosanne Casimir (Chief) 

On behalf of Council 

 

Cc:   Peter Milobar, MLA Kamloops Centre 

Ward Stamer, MLA Kamloops  North Thompson 

Tony Luck, MLA Fraser – Nicola 

Lorne Doerkson, MLA Cariboo – Chilcotin 

Rosalyn Bird, MLA Prince George – Valemount 



WHISPERING PINES CLINTON INDIAN BAND 
615 Whispering Pines Drive 

Kamloops, BC, V2B 8S4 

Phone: (250) 579-5772 
Fax: (250) 579-8367 

 

 
 

 
 
 
Honourable Josie Osborne 
Minister of Health 
PO Box 9050 Stn Prov Govt 
Victoria BC, V8W 9E2 
SENT VIA EMAIL: HLTH.Minister@gov.bc.ca  
 

May 5, 2025 

Dear Minister Osborne, 

RE:  Urgent Request for the Redesign of Kamloops Cancer Care Centre 

On behalf of the Chief and Council of Whispering Pines/Clinton Indian Band, we are writing 
to express our strong support for the redesign of the Kamloops BC Cancer Care Centre to 
ensure it meets the same comprehensive standards as other cancer treatment facilities across 
British Columbia. 

Our Council has been made aware of significant concerns raised by medical professionals 
regarding the current design proposal for the Kamloops Cancer Care Centre. These 
healthcare experts have clearly articulated that the current design will not deliver the 
comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre that our region desperately needs. As elected 
representatives responsible for the wellbeing of our citizens, we find these concerns deeply 
troubling. 

The Interior Health region serves a large geographic area with diverse communities that 
deserve equitable access to cancer care. Residents of Kamloops and surrounding 
communities should not have to travel to Kelowna or Vancouver to receive the same level of 
cancer treatment available elsewhere in the province. A properly designed comprehensive 
Regional Cancer Centre in Kamloops would: 

 Ensure equitable access to life-saving cancer treatments for all residents in our 
region 

 Reduce travel burden on patients and families already facing significant health 
challenges 

 Enable local recruitment and retention of specialized healthcare professionals 

 Support integrated care that addresses both physical and emotional needs of cancer 
patients 

 Prepare our region for projected increases in cancer incidence due to our aging 
population 

 

Docusign Envelope ID: 8F49165C-A6E0-4163-AFEA-A81FE9459FD5
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We respectfully request that you direct your Ministry to engage meaningfully with local medical 
professionals and stakeholders to address their concerns and revise the current design to 
ensure the Kamloops Cancer Care Centre is designed on one site, as is the standard of other 
BC Cancer sites including builds currently under construction across BC. 

Our citizens deserve nothing less than the same quality of cancer care provided to British 
Columbians in other regions of the province. We are confident that with proper consultation 
and a commitment to equitable healthcare delivery, an appropriate design can be achieved 
that will serve the needs of cancer patients throughout the Interior for decades to come. 

We would welcome the opportunity to discuss this further and to work collaboratively toward 
a solution that ensures our region receives a cancer centre that truly meets the needs of our 
communities. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Chief Edward LeBourdais  

 

On behalf of Whispering Pines/Clinton Indian Band Chief & Council: 

Chief Edward LeBourdais 

Councillor Sunny LeBourdais  
 
Councillor Mat Lewis  
 

 

 

 

Cc:   Peter Milobar, MLA Kamloops Centre 

Ward Stamer, MLA Kamloops  North Thompson 

Tony Luck, MLA Fraser – Nicola 

Lorne Doerkson, MLA Cariboo – Chilcotin 

Rosalyn Bird, MLA Prince George – Valemount 

Docusign Envelope ID: 8F49165C-A6E0-4163-AFEA-A81FE9459FD5



 

 

100milehouse.com (250) 395-2434 
district@100milehouse.com 
 

PO Box 340, #1-385 Birch Ave, 
100 Mile House, BC V0K 2E0 

District of 100 Mile House 
PO Box 340 
100 Mile House, BC, V0K 2E0 
www.100milehouse.com 
 
May 13th, 2025 
 
Honourable Josie Osborne 
Minister of Health 
PO Box 9050 Stn Prov Govt 
Victoria BC, V8W 9E2 
SENT VIA EMAIL: HLTH.Minister@gov.bc.ca  
 
Dear Minister Osborne, 
RE:  Urgent Request for the Redesign of Kamloops Cancer Care Centre 
On behalf of the Mayor and Council of [Municipality], we are writing to express our strong support for 
the redesign of the Kamloops BC Cancer Care Centre to ensure it meets the same comprehensive 
standards as other cancer treatment facilities across British Columbia. 
Our Council has been made aware of significant concerns raised by medical professionals regarding 
the current design proposal for the Kamloops Cancer Care Centre. These healthcare experts have 
clearly articulated that the current design will not deliver the comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre 
that our region desperately needs. As elected representatives responsible for the wellbeing of our 
citizens, we find these concerns deeply troubling. 
The Interior Health region serves a large geographic area with diverse communities that deserve 
equitable access to cancer care. Residents of Kamloops and surrounding communities should not have 
to travel to Kelowna or Vancouver to receive the same level of cancer treatment available elsewhere 
in the province. A properly designed comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre in Kamloops would: 
 
Ensure equitable access to life-saving cancer treatments for all residents in our region 
Reduce travel burden on patients and families already facing significant health challenges 
Enable local recruitment and retention of specialized healthcare professionals 
Support integrated care that addresses both physical and emotional needs of cancer patients 
Prepare our region for projected increases in cancer incidence due to our aging population 
 
We respectfully request that you direct your Ministry to engage meaningfully with local medical 
professionals and stakeholders to address their concerns and revise the current design to ensure the 
Kamloops Cancer Care Centre is designed on one site, as is the standard of other BC Cancer sites 
including builds currently under construction across BC. 
 

http://www.100milehouse.com/
mailto:HLTH.Minister@gov.bc.ca
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Our citizens deserve nothing less than the same quality of cancer care provided to British Columbians 
in other regions of the province. We are confident that with proper consultation and a commitment to 
equitable healthcare delivery, an appropriate design can be achieved that will serve the needs of 
cancer patients throughout the Interior for decades to come. 
 
We would welcome the opportunity to discuss this further and to work collaboratively toward a 
solution that ensures our region receives a cancer centre that truly meets the needs of our 
communities. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Maureen Pinkney 
Mayor of District of 100 Mile House 
 
On behalf of District of 100 Mile House Council: 
Councillors Donna Barnett, Jenni Guimond, David Mingo and Marty Norgren 
 
Cc:   Peter Milobar, MLA Kamloops Centre 

Ward Stamer, MLA Kamloops  North Thompson 
Tony Luck, MLA Fraser – Nicola 
Lorne Doerkson, MLA Cariboo – Chilcotin 
Rosalyn Bird, MLA Prince George – Valemount 

 
 



 

H E A R T  O F  T H E  D E S E R T  
Village Office PO Box 129, 601 Bancroft Street Ashcroft, BC V0K 1A0 

phone 250-453-9161   email admin@ashcroftbc.ca   www.ashcroftbc.ca 

 
May 13, 2025 
 
Honourable Josie Osborne 
Minister of Health 
PO Box 9050 Stn Prov Govt 
Victoria BC, V8W 9E2 
SENT VIA EMAIL: HLTH.Minister@gov.bc.ca  
 
Dear Minister Osborne, 

RE:  Urgent Request for the Redesign of Kamloops Cancer Care Centre 

On behalf of the Mayor and Council of the Village of Ashcroft we are writing to express our strong 
support for the redesign of the Kamloops BC Cancer Care Centre to ensure it meets the same 
comprehensive standards as other cancer treatment facilities across British Columbia. 

Our Council has been made aware of significant concerns raised by medical professionals regarding 
the current design proposal for the Kamloops Cancer Care Centre. These healthcare experts have 
clearly articulated that the current design will not deliver the comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre 
that our region desperately needs. As elected representatives responsible for the wellbeing of our 
citizens, we find these concerns deeply troubling. 

The Interior Health region serves a large geographic area with diverse communities that deserve 
equitable access to cancer care. Residents of Kamloops and surrounding communities should not have 
to travel to Kelowna or Vancouver to receive the same level of cancer treatment available elsewhere in 
the province. A properly designed comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre in Kamloops would: 
 

• Ensure equitable access to life-saving cancer treatments for all residents in our region 
• Reduce travel burden on patients and families already facing significant health challenges 
• Enable local recruitment and retention of specialized healthcare professionals 
• Support integrated care that addresses both physical and emotional needs of cancer patients 
• Prepare our region for projected increases in cancer incidence due to our aging population 

 
We respectfully request that you direct your Ministry to engage meaningfully with local medical 
professionals and stakeholders to address their concerns and revise the current design to ensure the 
Kamloops Cancer Care Centre is designed on one site, as is the standard of other BC Cancer sites 
including builds currently under construction across BC. 
 
Our citizens deserve nothing less than the same quality of cancer care provided to British Columbians 
in other regions of the province. We are confident that with proper consultation and a commitment to 

mailto:HLTH.Minister@gov.bc.ca


 

H E A R T  O F  T H E  D E S E R T  
Village Office PO Box 129, 601 Bancroft Street Ashcroft, BC V0K 1A0 

phone 250-453-9161   email admin@ashcroftbc.ca   www.ashcroftbc.ca 

equitable healthcare delivery, an appropriate design can be achieved that will serve the needs of cancer 
patients throughout the Interior for decades to come. 
 
We would welcome the opportunity to discuss this further and to work collaboratively toward a solution 
that ensures our region receives a cancer centre that truly meets the needs of our communities. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Barbrara Roden, Mayor 
Village of Ashcroft 
 
On behalf of Village of Ashcroft Council: 
Jonah Anstett 
Jessica Clement 
Nadine Davenport 
Dorren Lambert 
 
Cc:   Peter Milobar, MLA Kamloops Centre 

Ward Stamer, MLA Kamloops  North Thompson 
Tony Luck, MLA Fraser – Nicola 
Lorne Doerkson, MLA Cariboo – Chilcotin 
Rosalyn Bird, MLA Prince George – Valemount 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 





Village of Cache Creek
1389 QUARTZ ROAD

P.O. BOX 7 ^ CACHE CREEK, B.C.VOK1 HO ° TEL: (250) 457-6237 ° FAX: (250)457-9192

E-MAIL: admin@cachecreek.info r WEB: www.cachecreek.ca

May 9th 2025

Honourable Josie Osborne

Minister of Health
PO Box 9050 Stn Prov Govt
Victoria BC,V8W9E2
SENT VIA EMAIL: HLTH.MinisterOgov.bc.ca

Dear Minister Osborne,

RE: Urgent Request for the Redesign of Kamloops Cancer Care Centre

On behalf of the Mayor and Council of Cache Creek, we are writing to express our strong support for the

redesign of the Kamloops BC Cancer Care Centre to ensure it meets the same comprehensive standards

as other cancer treatment facilities across British Columbia.

Our Council has been made aware of significant concerns raised by medical professionals regarding the

current design proposal for the Kamloops Cancer Care Centre. These healthcare experts have clearly

articulated that the current design will not deliver the comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre that our

region desperately needs. As elected representatives responsible for the wellbeing of our citizens, we

find these concerns deeply troubling.

The Interior Health region serves a large geographic area with diverse communities that deserve

equitable access to cancer care. Residents of Kamloops and surrounding communities should not have

to travel to Kelowna or Vancouver to receive the same level of cancer treatment available elsewhere in

the province. A properly designed comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre in Kamloops would:

• Ensure equitable access to life-saving cancer treatments for all residents in our region

• Reduce travel burden on patients and families already facing significant health challenges

• Enable local recruitment and retention of specialized healthcare professionals

• Support integrated care that addresses both physical and emotional needs of cancer patients

• Prepare our region for projected increases in cancer incidence due to our aging population

We respectfully request that you direct your Ministry to engage meaningfully with local medical
professionals and stakeholders to address their concerns and revise the current design to ensure the

Kamloops Cancer Care Centre is designed on one site, as is the standard of other BC Cancer sites

including builds currently under construction across BC.



Village of Cache Creek
1389 Q.UARTZ ROAD

P.O. BOX 7 " CACHE CREEK, B.C.VOK1 HO - TEL: (250) 457-6237 « FAX: (250) 457-9192

E-MAIL: admin@cachecreek.info 6 WEB: www.cachecreek.ca

Our citizens deserve nothing less than the same quality of cancer care provided to British Columbians in

other regions of the province. We are confident that with proper consultation and a commitment to

equitable healthcare delivery, an appropriate design can be achieved that will serve the needs of cancer

patients throughout the Interior for decades to come.

We would welcome the opportunity to discuss this further and to work collaboratively toward a solution

that ensures our region receives a cancer centre that truly meets the needs of our communities.

Resp^tf/jjflly submitted,

<.John Ranta

layor

On behalf of the Village of Cache Creek Council:
Councillor Carmen Ranta

Councillor David Dubois
Councillor Kelly Debert
Councillor Susan Peters

Cc: Peter Milobar, MLA Kamloops Centre

Ward Stamer, MLA Kamloops - North Thompson

Tony Luck, MLA Fraser - Nicola

Lorne Doerkson, MLACariboo-Chilcotin

Rosalyn Bird, MLA Prince George-Valemount





            
 Where History Meets 

Adventure 

The Corporation of the Village of Clinton 
1423 Cariboo Hwy. PO Box 309 

Clinton, B.C. V0K 1K0 
  TELEPHONE: 250-459-2261 

FAX: 250-459-2227 
Email: admin@village.clinton.bc.ca 

 
 
May 22, 2025 
 
Honourable Josie Osborne 
Minister of Health 
PO Box 9050 Stn Prov Govt 
Victoria BC, V8W 9E2 
SENT VIA EMAIL: HLTH.Minister@gov.bc.ca  
 
Dear Minister Osborne, 

RE:  Urgent Request for the Redesign of Kamloops Cancer Care Centre 

On behalf of the Village of Clinton, we are writing to express our support in principle for the redesign of 
the Kamloops BC Cancer Care Centre to ensure it meets the same comprehensive standards as other 
cancer treatment facilities across British Columbia. 

Our Council has been made aware of significant concerns raised by medical professionals regarding the 
current design proposal for the Kamloops Cancer Care Centre. These healthcare experts have clearly 
articulated that the current design will not deliver the comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre that our 
region desperately needs. As elected representatives responsible for the wellbeing of our citizens, we 
find these concerns deeply troubling. 

The Interior Health region serves a large geographic area with diverse communities that deserve 
equitable access to cancer care. Residents of Kamloops and surrounding communities should not have 
to travel to Kelowna or Vancouver to receive the same level of cancer treatment available elsewhere in 
the province. A properly designed comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre in Kamloops would: 
 

• Ensure equitable access to life-saving cancer treatments for all residents in our region 

• Reduce travel burden on patients and families already facing significant health challenges 

• Enable local recruitment and retention of specialized healthcare professionals 

• Support integrated care that addresses both physical and emotional needs of cancer patients 

• Prepare our region for projected increases in cancer incidence due to our aging population 
 
We respectfully request that you direct your Ministry to engage meaningfully with local medical 
professionals and stakeholders to address their concerns and revise the current design to ensure the 
Kamloops Cancer Care Centre is designed on one site, as is the standard of other BC Cancer sites 
including builds currently under construction across BC. 
 
Our citizens deserve nothing less than the same quality of cancer care provided to British Columbians in 
other regions of the province. We are confident that with proper consultation and a commitment to 
equitable healthcare delivery, an appropriate design can be achieved that will serve the needs of cancer 
patients throughout the Interior for decades to come. 
 

mailto:HLTH.Minister@gov.bc.ca
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We would welcome the opportunity to discuss this further and to work collaboratively toward a solution 
that ensures our region receives a cancer centre that truly meets the needs of our communities. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Roland Stanke 
Mayor, Village of Clinton 
 
On behalf of Village of Clinton Council: 
Councillor Sandi Burrage 
Councillor Darrell Schapansky 
Councillor David Park 
 
Cc:   Peter Milobar, MLA Kamloops Centre 

Ward Stamer, MLA Kamloops North Thompson 
Tony Luck, MLA Fraser – Nicola 
Lorne Doerkson, MLA Cariboo – Chilcotin 
Rosalyn Bird, MLA Prince George – Valemount 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

May 20, 2025 
 
SENT VIA EMAIL 
 
Honourable Josie Osborne 
Minister of Health 
PO Box 9050 Stn Prov Govt 
Victoria BC  V8W 9E2 
HLTH.Minister@gov.bc.ca  
 
Dear Minister Osborne: 

RE: Urgent Request for the Redesign of Kamloops Cancer Centre 

On behalf of the City of Kamloops, I am writing to express our strong support for the urgent 
redesign of the Kamloops Cancer Centre. It is imperative that this facility be brought up to 
the same comprehensive standards as other cancer treatment centres across British 
Columbia, ensuring equitable access to quality health care for all residents. Medical 
professionals have raised significant concerns about the current design proposal, stating it 
will not deliver the comprehensive regional cancer centre our region needs. As elected 
representatives, we find these concerns deeply troubling. 

The Interior Health region serves a large geographic area with diverse communities that 
deserve equitable access to cancer care. Residents of the City of Kamloops and the 
surrounding communities, including those as far north as Williams Lake, should not be 
required to travel to Kelowna or Vancouver to receive the same level of cancer treatment 
available elsewhere in the province. A properly designed, comprehensive regional cancer 
centre in Kamloops would: 
 
• ensure equitable access to life-saving cancer treatments for all residents in our 

region 
• reduce travel impacts on patients and families already facing significant health 

challenges 
• enable local recruitment and retention of specialized health care professionals 
• support integrated care that addresses both the physical and emotional needs of 

cancer patients 
• prepare our region for projected increases in cancer incidence due to our aging 

population 
 
Our citizens deserve nothing less than the same quality of cancer care provided to British 
Columbians in other regions of the province. We are confident that, with proper consultation 
and a commitment to equitable health care delivery, an appropriate design can be achieved 
that will serve the needs of cancer patients throughout the Interior for decades to come.  
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We respectfully request that you direct your ministry to engage in meaningful consultation 
with local medical professionals and interest holders to address concerns raised and revise 
the current design of the Kamloops Cancer Centre. It is essential that the facility is 
holistically designed to deliver equitable cancer care services consistent with the standards 
of other BC Cancer sites, including builds currently under construction across the province. 
We also welcome the opportunity to meet to discuss this further and look forward to a 
response on this urgent matter. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
Stephen Karpuk 
Deputy Mayor 
 
cc: Peter Milobar, MLA Kamloops Centre 
 Ward Stamer, MLA Kamloops-North Thompson 
 Tony Luck, MLA Fraser-Nicola 
 Lorne Doerkson, MLA Cariboo-Chilcotin 
 Rosalyn Bird, MLA Prince George-Valemount 



 
 
 
 
PO Box 610, 615 Main St. 
Lillooet, BC, V0K 1V0 
Lillooet.ca 
 
June 4, 2025 
 
Honourable Josie Osborne 
Minister of Health 
PO Box 9050 Stn Prov Govt 
Victoria BC, V8W 9E2 
SENT VIA EMAIL: HLTH.Minister@gov.bc.ca  
 
Dear Minister Osborne, 

RE:  Urgent Request for the Redesign of Kamloops Cancer Care Centre 

On behalf of the Mayor and Council of the District of Lillooet, we are writing to express our strong 
support for the redesign of the Kamloops BC Cancer Care Centre to ensure it meets the same 
comprehensive standards as other cancer treatment facilities across British Columbia. 

Our Council has been made aware of significant concerns raised by medical professionals 
regarding the current design proposal for the Kamloops Cancer Care Centre. These healthcare 
experts have clearly articulated that the current design will not deliver the comprehensive 
Regional Cancer Centre that our region desperately needs. As elected representatives responsible 
for the wellbeing of our citizens, we find these concerns deeply troubling. 

The Interior Health region serves a large geographic area with diverse communities that deserve 
equitable access to cancer care. Residents of Kamloops and surrounding communities should not 
have to travel to Kelowna or Vancouver to receive the same level of cancer treatment available 
elsewhere in the province. A properly designed comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre in 
Kamloops would: 
 
Ensure equitable access to life-saving cancer treatments for all residents in our region 
Reduce travel burden on patients and families already facing significant health challenges 
Enable local recruitment and retention of specialized healthcare professionals 
Support integrated care that addresses both physical and emotional needs of cancer patients 
Prepare our region for projected increases in cancer incidence due to our aging population 
 
We respectfully request that you direct your Ministry to engage meaningfully with local medical 
professionals and stakeholders to address their concerns and revise the current design to ensure 
the Kamloops Cancer Care Centre is designed on one site, as is the standard of other BC Cancer 
sites including builds currently under construction across BC. 
 
Our citizens deserve nothing less than the same quality of cancer care provided to British 
Columbians in other regions of the province. We are confident that with proper consultation and a 

mailto:HLTH.Minister@gov.bc.ca
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Sun Peaks
MOUNTAIN RESORT MUNICIPALITY

May 9, 2025

Honourable Josie Osbome
Minister of Health

PO Box 9050 Stn Prov Govt
Victoria BC,V8W9E2
SENT VIA EMAIL: HLTH.Minister@,gov.bc.ca

Dear Minister Osbome,

RE: Urgent Request for the Redesign ofKamloops Cancer Care Centre

On behalf of the Mayor and Council of Sun Peaks Mountain Resort Municipality, we are writing to express
our strong support for the redesign of the Kamloops BC Cancer Care Centre to ensure it meets the same
comprehensive standards as other cancer treatment facilities across British Columbia.

Our Council has been made aware of significant concerns raised by medical professionals regarding the
current design proposal for the Kamloops Cancer Care Centre. These healthcare experts have clearly
articulated that the current design will not deliver the comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre that our
region desperately needs. As elected representatives responsible for the wellbeing of our citizens, we find
these concerns deeply troubling.

The Interior Health region serves a large geographic area with diverse communities that deserve equitable
access to cancer care. Residents of Kamloops and surrounding communities should not have to travel to
Kelowna or Vancouver to receive the same level of cancer treatment available elsewhere in the province.
A properly designed comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre in Kamloops would:

Ensure equitable access to life-saving cancer treatments for all residents in our region
Reduce travel burden on patients and families already facing significant health challenges
Enable local recruitment and retention of specialized healthcare professionals
Support integrated care that addresses both physical and emotional needs of cancer patients
Prepare our region for projected increases in cancer incidence due to our aging population

We respectfully request that you direct your Ministry to engage meaningfully with local medical
professionals and stakeholders to address their concerns and revise the current design to ensure the
Kamloops Cancer Care Centre is designed on one site, as is the standard of other BC Cancer sites including
builds currently under construction across BC.

Our citizens deserve nothing less than the same quality of cancer care provided to British Columbians in
other regions of the province. We are confident that with proper consultation and a commitment to equitable
healthcare delivery, an appropriate design can be achieved that will serve the needs of cancer patients
throughout the Interior for decades to come.

106-3270 Village Way, Sun Peaks, BC VOE 5NO Tel: 250-578-2020 Fax: 250-578-2023 Email: admin@sunpeaksmunicipality.ca
www.sunDeaksmunicipalitY.ca
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We would welcome the opportunity to discuss this further and to work collaboratively toward a solution
that ensures our region receives a cancer centre that truly meets the needs of our communities.

Respectfully^ibmitted,

SUN PEAKS^MOUNTAIN RfesoRit- MUNICIPALITY

Cob O'Toole
Mayor

On behalf of Sun Peaks Municipal Council:
Councillor K. Dye
Councillor B. Gillespie
Councillor L. Hrycan
Councillor J. Kimmel

Cc: Peter Milobar, MLA Kamloops Centre
Ward Stamer, MLA Kamloops D North Thompson
Tony Luck, MLA Fraser - Nicola
Lome Doerkson, MLA Cariboo - Chilcotin
Rosalyn Bird, MLA Prince George - Valemount

106-3270 Village Way, Sun Peaks, BC VOE 5NO Tel: 250-578-2020 Fax: 250-578-2023 Email: admin@sunpeaksmunicipality.ca
www.sunpeaksmunicipalitv.ca







COLUMBIA SHUSWAP REGIONAL DISTRICT 
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May 15, 2025  
  
SENT VIA EMAIL: HLTH.Minister@gov.bc.ca  
 
 
Honourable Josie Osborne 
Minister of Health 
PO Box 9050 Stn Prov Govt 
Victoria BC, V8W 9E2 
 
Dear Minister: 
 
Re: Urgent Request for the Redesign of Kamloops Cancer Care Centre  
 
On behalf of the Columbia Shuswap Regional District Board of Directors, we are writing to express our 
strong support for the redesign of the Kamloops BC Cancer Care Centre to ensure it meets the same 
comprehensive standards as other cancer treatment facilities across British Columbia. 
 
Our Board has been made aware of significant concerns raised by medical professionals regarding the 
current design proposal for the Kamloops Cancer Care Centre. These healthcare experts have clearly 
articulated that the current design will not deliver the comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre that our 
region desperately needs. As elected representatives responsible for the wellbeing of our citizens, we 
find these concerns deeply troubling. 
 
The Interior Health region serves a large geographic area with diverse communities that deserve 
equitable access to cancer care. Residents of Kamloops and surrounding communities should not have 
to travel to Kelowna or Vancouver to receive the same level of cancer treatment available elsewhere in 
the province. A properly designed comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre in Kamloops would: 
 

• Ensure equitable access to life-saving cancer treatments for all residents in our region 
• Reduce travel burden on patients and families already facing significant health challenges 
• Enable local recruitment and retention of specialized healthcare professionals 
• Support integrated care that addresses both physical and emotional needs of cancer patients 
• Prepare our region for projected increases in cancer incidence due to our aging population 

 
We respectfully request that you direct your Ministry to engage meaningfully with local medical 
professionals and stakeholders to address their concerns and revise the current design to ensure the 
Kamloops Cancer Care Centre is designed on one site, as is the standard of other BC Cancer sites 
including builds currently under construction across BC. 
 
Our citizens deserve nothing less than the same quality of cancer care provided to British Columbians 
in other regions of the province. We are confident that with proper consultation and a commitment to 
equitable healthcare delivery, an appropriate design can be achieved that will serve the needs of cancer 
patients throughout the Interior for decades to come. 
 

mailto:HLTH.Minister@gov.bc.ca


We would welcome the opportunity to discuss this further and to work collaboratively toward a solution 
that ensures our region receives a cancer centre that truly meets the needs of our communities. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Yours truly, 
COLUMBIA SHUSWAP REGIONAL DISTRICT 
Per: 
 
 
_____________________________________ 
Natalya Melnychuk 
Board Chair 
 
 
 
cc:   Peter Milobar, MLA Kamloops Centre 

Ward Stamer, MLA Kamloops - North Thompson 
Tony Luck, MLA Fraser - Nicola 
Lorne Doerkson, MLA Cariboo - Chilcotin 
Rosalyn Bird, MLA Prince George - Valemount 

 



 
 

Board of Directors 
 

 
May 22, 2025 

 
Honourable Josie Osborne 
Minister of Health 
PO Box 9050 Stn Prov Govt 
Victoria BC, V8W 9E2 
 
SENT VIA EMAIL: HLTH.Minister@gov.bc.ca  
 
Dear Minister Osborne, 
 
RE: Urgent Request for the Redesign of Kamloops Cancer Care Centre 
 
On behalf of the Thompson-Nicola Regional District (TNRD), we are writing to express our strong 
support for the redesign of the Kamloops BC Cancer Care Centre to ensure it meets the same 
comprehensive standards as other cancer treatment facilities across British Columbia. 
 
The TNRD has been made aware of significant concerns raised by medical professionals regarding the 
current design proposal for the Kamloops Cancer Care Centre. These healthcare experts have clearly 
articulated that the current design will not deliver the comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre that our 
region desperately needs. As elected representatives responsible for the wellbeing of our citizens, we 
find these concerns deeply troubling. 
 
The Interior Health region serves a large geographic area with diverse communities that deserve  
equitable access to cancer care. Residents of Kamloops and surrounding communities should not have  
to travel to Kelowna or Vancouver to receive the same level of cancer treatment available elsewhere 
in the province. A properly designed comprehensive Regional Cancer Centre in Kamloops would: 
 

• Ensure equitable access to life-saving cancer treatments for all residents in our region 
• Reduce travel burden on patients and families already facing significant health challenges 
• Enable local recruitment and retention of specialized healthcare professionals 
• Support integrated care that addresses both physical and emotional needs of cancer patients 
• Prepare our region for projected increases in cancer incidence due to our aging population 
 

We respectfully request that you direct your Ministry to engage meaningfully with local medical  
professionals and stakeholders to address their concerns and revise the current design to ensure the  
Kamloops Cancer Care Centre is designed on one site, as is the standard of other BC Cancer sites  
including builds currently under construction across BC. 
 
Our citizens deserve nothing less than the same quality of cancer care provided to British Columbians 
in other regions of the province. We are confident that with proper consultation and a commitment to  
equitable healthcare delivery, an appropriate design can be achieved that will serve the needs of cancer  
patients throughout the Interior for decades to come. 
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We would welcome the opportunity to discuss this further and to work collaboratively toward a 
solution that ensures our region receives a cancer centre that truly meets the needs of our communities. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Barbara Roden 
Chair, Thompson-Nicola Regional District 
 
 
Cc: Peter Milobar, MLA Kamloops Centre 

Ward Stamer, MLA Kamloops  North Thompson 
Tony Luck, MLA Fraser – Nicola 
Lorne Doerkson, MLA Cariboo – Chilcotin 
Rosalyn Bird, MLA Prince George – Valemount 
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